
To the Lord Mayor and     Report No. 333/2016 
Members of Dublin City Council    Report of South Central Area 
Committee   
 
 
 

 
  

 
Breviate for the month of October 2016 

 

  
In accordance with standing orders of the Dublin City Council, the Breviate of the 
meeting of the South Central Area Committee held on the 19th October 2016 set out 
hereunder: - 

 
 

There are no items listed for the Breviate for the month of October. 
 
 

Councillor Paul Hand 
Chairperson                                                                                        25th October 2016 
 
 
 
Attendance 
 
Councillors 
Councillor Críona Ní Dhálaigh, Councillor Daithí Doolan, Councillor Pat Dunne, 
Councillor Paul Hand,  Councillor Vincent Jackson, Councillor Greg Kelly,  Councillor 
Ray McHugh, Councillor Tina MacVeigh, Councillor Rebecca Moynihan, Councillor 
Hazel de Nortúin and Councillor Michael Mullooly, Councillor Daithí De Róiste. 
 
Others 
Councillor Mannix Flynn 
 
Officials 
Peter Finnegan, Area Manager, South Central Area 
Stephen Shiels, Area Housing Manager, Ballyfermot Area Office; 
Pat Teehan Community & Social development Officer, Ballyfermot Area Office; 
David Healy, Administrative Officer, South Central Area;  
Adrian Dowling, Assistant Engineer, Traffic Management & Control; 
Helen Smirnova, Senior Executive Engineer, Traffic Management & Control; 
Sean Redmond, Executive Parks Superintendent, Parks Department; 
Karen Clarke, Staff Officer, South Central Office; 
Martha Mahon, Assistant Staff Officer, South Central Office. 


